The Mercy St. Francis Garden Club

Mercy Community at Winton Woods

April 2009

The Purpose of The Garden Club

To work with management to help preserve and maintain our historical building and surrounding campus.

Program Information

Steering committee will meet at 1:00 p.m. on the third Monday of each month in the library at the seminary to plan programs and submit a written report to management for consultation and/or approval. All members are encouraged to attend. Your input is important.

STEERING COMMITTEE

Fr. David Turnbull #203 (Chaplin)
Richard Eisele #109
Ruth Waltermann #114 (Treasurer)
Alice Hillenbrand # 005
Ruth Lemon #200 (Secretary)
Wilma Hemsath #001
Norman Noe #300

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Volunteers coming out for Second Clean Up Day

Old and New Business

Monthly Member Award goes to Ruth Lemon

Save your coffee grinds - makes great fertilizer

Garden Club Members

Gerry & Don Cepluch #317

Sue Crosset 1545 Arbor Trail

Jessie Doxsey #110

Ensaf Eisele #109

Rosabel Fitch #304

Mary Florey #316

Jean Frank #107

Rose Hayes #204

Edie Harper 1483 Fieldcrest Court

Marge Holtman #101

Ann Moertl #115

John Morbach #314

Sr. Grace Pleiman #315

Ginny Rust #120

Joan Sherman #106

Fr. David Turnbull #203

Kate Rust #108

Ralph Uciferi 1491 Fieldcrest Court

Chris Wilkins #008

Betty Jenkins #318

Fr. Gil Wohler #310

Naomi Disco #011

Dr. Citas Perez 1448 Fieldcrest Court

Ellie Woods #218

Jean Fern #111

Harriet Burt #118

Cliff & Marian Findley #003

Earnestine Brown #102

Grace Sears #219

OLD BUSINESS

- First "Clean Up Day" was a great success with volunteer help from Roger Bacon students, John Paul scouts and St. Francis Alumni members. We concentrated on cleaning up the lake, driveway and Peace Garden.
- 2. St. Francis Alumni donated \$1,000.00 for spring planting.
- St. Francis Alumni also donated a shredder; this equipment will be very useful in controlling brush.
- Coffee Grind program is going well.
 Keep up the great work. Coffee grinds make excellent fertilizer for gardens.
 Please contact Richard in apartment #109 for more details.
- Easter Dinner that was held on April 8, 2009 was a huge success. Thank you to everyone that came.

NEW BUSINESS

- This is our second newsletter and its purpose is to communicate with everyone so that you all are informed about our services and upcoming events.
- 2. Second "Clean Up Day" is Saturday, April 18, 2009. We will attempt to finish the lake, driveway and Peace Garden.
- In May we will start planting in the <u>Community Vegetable Garden</u> behind the gym. Tomatoes, cucumbers, squash and onions.
- In May a variety of flowers will be purchased and planted.
- We currently have 38 members and \$1,500.00 in our Garden Club bank account.
- Garden Club Monthly Member Award goes to Ruth Lemon (#200).
 For her multitude of talented skills.
 We appreciate you Ruth. Thank you for all that you do.

This Program is for the Honor and Glory of God.

A LITTLE HUMOR

Perks Of Being Over The Age of Fifty Years!

You quit trying to hold your stomach in no matter who walks into the room.

Your eyes won't get much worse.

Your investment in health insurance is finally beginning to pay off.

Your joints are more accurate meteorologists than the national weather service.

Your secrets are safe with your friends because they can't remember them either.

People call at 9:00 PM and ask, "Did I wake you?"

People no longer view you as a hypochondriac.

There is nothing left to learn the hard way.

Things you buy now won't wear out.

You can eat dinner at 4:00 PM.

You can almost live without sex but not your glasses.

You get into heated arguments about pension plans.

You can't remember who told you about this list.

Mercy St. Francis Garden Club April Meeting



Seated L to R - Ruth W., Alice H., Jean F., Wilma H. Standing L to R - Sue C., Margaret A., Richard E., Ruth L.